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Active Items Description Member(s) 

Management of 
Non-Disposables 
in Wastewater 

9/13: Eric Minicilli handed out a position paper prepared by the NEWEA.  
6/15 Chairman Humora provided attached from SCAP. 2/16: Chairman 
Humora distributed Robbins Geller Rudman & Dowd memorandum. 
 

Eric Minicilli 
 

2015/16 
Transportation 
Rate Update 

5/14: Metro TAC approved 2014 transportation rate w/caveat that PUD staff 
hires a consultant to review/revise methodology for 2015. 3/18: Replaced by 
Muni Transportation Rate Study Working Group 

Al Lau 
Dan Brogadir 
Karyn Keese 

“No Drugs Down 
the Drain” 

The state has initiated a program to reduce pharmaceuticals entering the 
wastewater flows. There have been a number of pharmaceutical collection 
events within the region sponsored by law enforcement.  

Greg Humora 
 

Grease Recycling To reduce fats, oils, and grease (FOG) in the sewer systems, more and more 
restaurants are being required to collect and dispose of cooking grease. 
Companies exist that will collect the grease and turn it into energy.  

Eric Minicilli 
 

Point Loma 
Modified NPDES 
Permit 

1/15: Permit was submitted. EPA has begun their review.  11/16 first possible 
date at the Regional Board for consideration. 12/16: First hearing of Permit 
Application held at San Diego Regional Board. 4/17: Regional Board hearing 
on accelerated PWP facilities timeline 4/12/17. 5/17: Coastal Commission 
hearing 5/10/17. 6/17: Coastal Commission approved modified permit 
application. EPA to issue permit within the next few months. 10/17: Permit 
issued 

Greg Humora 
Scott Tulloch 
Karyn Keese 
 

Border Region Impacts of sewer treatment and disposal along the international border should 
be monitored and reported to the Board. These issues would directly affect the 
South Bay plants on both sides of the border.  

New Board 
Members to be 
Appointed 

Social Media 
Working Group 

6/16: Upon the request of Metro Com Chair Jim Peasley Chairman Humora 
created a working group to research and provide input on the creation of 
policies and procedures for Metro JPA social media. Mike Obermiller will chair 
this work group. He sent out an email to all Metro TAC members requesting 
copies of their agency’s policies. 9/16: A draft policy has been approved by 
Metro TAC and will be presented to the Commission in October by Alexander 
Heide. 1/17: Draft policy and consultants contracts to be reviewed by Finance 
Committee in April 2017. 5/17: Finance Committee reviewed budget and 
requested scope/fee from NV5 for monitoring only 6/17: Alex Heide to 
research monitoring software and bring back report to next Finance 
Committee Meeting. Language included in NV5 2018 contract to provide 
social media support services but they will not proceed with task unless 
approved by JPA 

Mike Obermiller 
Alexander Heide 

 


